
BAC Communication #5 for COVID-19 Response 

 

Dear Bay Area Council Scouting Family, 
 

The Bay Area Council is not endorsing pack, troop, crew, ship or post camping at this 
time due to the COVID-19 pandemic. We definitely stand behind and emphasize the 
Boy Scout Motto: Be Prepared. We encourage every unit to have a Safety Pause and 
evaluate how to best plan to mitigate the risks associated with camping while COVID-
19 is still present. We understand Scouters and Scouts are ready to get back into the 
great outdoors. We want you to be safe when that time comes. 
  
Please review and use the attached documents to better understand the hazards that 
are present and develop a solid plan to keep yourselves and your Scouts safe. 

 

Event Checklist 

 

Enterprise Risk Assessment 

 

Program Hazard Analysis 

 

Risk Assessment 

 

Safety Pause 

 

 

Thank you for all you do for Scouting. 
  
Michael Henderson 

Council Commissioner 

  
Fred Raschke 

Council President 

  
Charlie Tinsley 

Scout Executive/CEO 
 

https://files.constantcontact.com/c78adbe7401/1f811c3f-668e-4126-a82c-5761ad753219.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/c78adbe7401/4c79d6c9-dfc2-410b-b633-1e603bf8f706.xlsx
https://files.constantcontact.com/c78adbe7401/93cf4b25-f972-41ed-839b-9949501443b8.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/c78adbe7401/670f3be7-f712-4c03-a0fb-b316a8e06ead.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/c78adbe7401/f2a05da2-2f46-4c1e-be7e-dc0b0f08e108.pdf

